
Monday 20th September 2021 

To Whom it May Concern,   

I’m are writing on behalf of Thomas Jones School in support of RBKC’s proposals for the 2030 Future 
Neighbourhoods application in Notting Dale.  Please accept this correspondence as confirmation that 
Thomas Jones Primary School (TJ) is amenable to working in close partnership with the council, to 
support with engaging the community and delivering a series of initiatives and together as part of the 
application, such as**  

• Working to reduce gas consumption.  
• Replacing boilers and windows to better insulate TJ  
• Installing solar panels  

**The main objectives are to reduce our energy consumption and work towards becoming carbon 
neutral as soon as possible and before 2027 at the latest.  

We strongly support this application which will not only tackle environmental issues in a holistic way, 
but also embed green recovery at the heart and bring benefits for the community, particularly 
supporting the most disadvantaged residents and unrepresented groups in Notting Dale.  

Through this letter we acknowledge specific roles and responsibilities we will fulfil in this partnership 
such as working with the council to achieve their carbon 2030 objective. We have a strong track 
record in delivering on stated objectives, working with the council and the GLA to do so. Prior to now 
we have also taken part in the refit project and this was wholly successful at that time.  

Yours sincerely,   

DM Sellens  

David Sellens, OBE 
Head 
Thomas Jones School 
London W11 1RQ 
 

 


